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Board Action

File#: 16-078

Commissioner Brown - To Schedule a Public Hearing to Close a Portion of Love Street,  Which is an Unimproved Right-
of-Way, Located in the Riverbend Township Near Mount Holly

STAFF CONTACT

Chuck Moore- County Attorney- 704-866-3194

BUDGET IMPACT

N/A

BUDGET ORDINANCE IMPACT

N/A

BACKGROUND

The Board of Commissioners has received a petition to close a portion of Love Street. The area in question is an

unimproved right-of-way; it is wooded and is not open to vehicular traffic. This area is located near the city limits of Mt.
Holly.  Pursuant to North Carolina General Statute 153A-241, the Board of Commissioners may close said right-of-way,
subject to the results of a public hearing on the issue.

The area to be closed is located on the south side of Wade Shuler's property ( parcel 180991), one of the petitioners and
on the north side of Linda Miller's property ( parcel 180989), the other petitioner.  Both parties agreed that if the right-of-

way is closed, Wade Shuler will receive title to the proposed area to be closed.  The proposed public hearing is at the
regularly scheduled Board of Commissioners meeting on April 26, 2016.
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I, Donna S. Buff, Clerk to the County Commission, do hereby certi t the above is a t iie a reatciphf of action

taken by the Board of Commissioners as follows:       x '

NO.  DATE M1 M2 Brown Carpenter Fraley Keigher Philbeck Prick Warns Vote

2016-063 03/ 22/2016 MP AF A A A A N A A 6- 1
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Laserfiche Users

A=AYE, N= NAY, AB=ABSENT, ABS=ABSTAIN, U= UNANIMOUS
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POLICY IMPACT

This right-of-way closure will not impact County policy. Unlike most roads in the County, the area in question has
not been dedicated to the North Carolina Department of Transportation. Consequently, the County has the authority
to close this right-of-way and any interest it may have had in the right-of-way as opposed to merely recommending
a course of action to the North Carolina Department of Transportation.

The area in question is currently wooded and impassable for vehicular traffic.

ATTACHMENTS

Petition & Map












